
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 1.4.09

09.31
Plagiarism in Group Work


The Committee noted that a number of matters in dealing with plagiarism in group work had been raised by the Head of the School of Engineering.  It was noted that, although group work might be designed so that the contribution of each student could be identified, if an element of work was not considered on account of plagiarism, then the overall mark for the submission might be affected and hence all students would suffer.  Also, the investigation of plagiarism required careful handling to ensure that individual students were not wrongly accused.  Group work was currently the subject of a themed audit (min 08.238 refers).


The Committee discussed the implications of group work for current policy on plagiarism.  The Chair advised that at the start of any group work the assessment criteria and the implications of poor quality work for marks (individual or group) should be made very clear to students.  This awareness should encourage vigilance on the part of all members of the group to ensure that work was properly referenced.  With regard to plagiarism and other forms of cheating, only those involved in cheating would suffer the disciplinary penalty.  


The Committee noted that some staff made use of Turnitin, the electronic detection software, to which the University subscribed, to identify textual similarities.  While some institutions allowed students to access ‘originality reports’ in Turnitin, there was no specific University policy in this regard.  Members thought it would be a useful resource to assist students to improve their own academic referencing and also, with respect to group work, in the discharge of their shared responsibilities for the assignment.


AGREED:

i)
that students be allowed access to Originality Reports in Turnitin where appropriate;

ii)
that course/subject committees ensure that information about module assessment clarified, where applicable, the consequences of poor quality work and plagiarism in group work for group members and the tools available to students to check for plagiarism;

iii)
that the matter be kept under review and reported on explicitly as part of the University’s ongoing monitoring and evaluation processes.
